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Dive Brief: 

• The Food and Drug Administration will allow Bluebird bio to

resume four studies of the biotech company's gene therapy for

sickle cell disease and beta-thalassemia, lifting a "clinical hold"

the agency imposed after reports in February of cancer in two

study participants.

• An investigation by Bluebird determined in March that

treatment was unlikely to have caused the acute myeloid

leukemia diagnosed in a trial volunteer who had received the

gene therapy five years before. The other case, of

myelodysplastic syndrome, was found after further review to be

transfusion-related anemia rather than the cancer-like bone

marrow disease.

• In a Monday statement announcing the FDA's lifting of the

clinical hold, Bluebird said it is "working closely with study

investigators and clinical trial sites" to resume the trials as

quickly as possible.
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